CAMBOURNE TOWN COUNCIL

District of South Cambridgeshire

Council Meeting 6th October 2020

Town Clerks Report

Below is a short update on activities since the 15th September 2020 elements are separate agenda items.

- Continued discussions with David Gowland of Cambridgeshire County Council regarding the repair and transfer of The Blue School. The contractors have started to carry repairs to the heating system prior to servicing of the whole system. A few issues still need to be resolved. Further discussions on the draft lease for the use of classroom 4 has been carried out.
- Discussions with Andrew Cole regarding the road adoption works being carried out in Cambourne and adoption of open spaces in Upper Cambourne.
- Web Site the Community Development Officer and I have been chasing Coastline Graphics regarding the new domain name. the reason for the delay is that confirmation is awaited from GDS Domain Management Team, Securing Government Services, Government Digital Service.
- Discussions with East West Rail regarding a meeting with Ian Parker Programme Delivery Director East West Rail and Paul Sparrow Head of Technical Partner with members of the Town Council.
- South Cambs District Council (SCDC) teams Focus Group meeting as part of the Planning Committee Review.
- Highways England briefing on the M11 closures planned for the coming months.
- SCDC webinar regarding the Local plan and the release of the Call for sites.
- Cambourne Volunteer Task Force regarding storage going forward.
- SCDC update regarding Covid-19 and possible next steps if a local lock down is brought in South Cambridgeshire.

It is:

Recommended that the report be received.